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Global challenges for Australia’s remote health sector 
 
Keynote addresses on the first day of the 8th National Rural Health Conference have 
placed Australia’s health in an international context and encouraged our remote and 
rural health sector to ‘Think Big’ in order to secure better health outcomes.   
 
The Conference began with Neill Wright, from the United Nations High 
Commissioner for Refugees, describing some of the health challenges in today’s 
world caused by the displacement of population.  Australia is among those countries 
best placed to play a role in re-settling and caring for international citizens whose 
well-being is jeopardised by internal strife, warfare or natural disaster. 
 
Mr Wright contrasted Australia’s treatment of asylum seekers with its response to the 
tsunami.  “The UNHCR’s position on the detention of asylum seekers is that it is 
inherently undesirable, should be for the shortest possible time and only in the 
absence of any other alternative,” he said.  On the other hand, Australia’s response to 
the tsunami was a virtual tsunami of compassion and practical assistance.  
 
Professor Alan Pettigrew, CEO of the National Health and Medical Research Council, 
described several of the projects of the organisation which have a particular 
relationship to remote and rural health.  The organisation provides $400 million for 
health research which underpins the development of an evidence base for policy and 
practice.  Its allocations to research on both rural and remote issues, and on 
Indigenous health have increased significantly.  Professor Pettigrew welcomed the 
opportunity for the NH&MRC to have stronger engagement with the remote and rural 
health sector and a part of this is its sponsorship of the 8th Conference. 
 
Professor John Humphreys looked back over twenty years of rural and remote health 
policy and fourteen years of National Rural Health Conferences to identify the matters 
for celebration and the issues for continued challenge.  He argued strongly that, 
notwithstanding some significant achievements over that time, the remote and rural 
health sector needs to find new champions and ‘Think Big’ if it is going to make 
progress.  The sector needs to be more strongly involved in advocacy on the big ticket 
items like population and settlement policy, the tax system, and transport and IT 
infrastructure.  Like it or not, these are critical in determining the capacity to deliver 
sustainable health services in more remote areas and the likelihood of improving 
health outcomes.   
 
Professor Humphreys urged the Conference to produce a manifesto for change.  “In 
the absence of any interventions and changes we can expect more of the same.  
Individually we may lack clout, but collectively much is possible.”   
 
Further information:   Gordon Gregory        02 6285 4660
 Daniel Bolger  0408 273 277 
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